
Winter 2017  

Volume 32, Issue 1  

Presidentõs Corner ....................1-2 

Treasurerõs Report........................ 2 

State Updates ...........................3-8 

Student Updates ....................9-13 

Whoõs Who in the TWC ...........14 

2017 National Meeting...............14 

Sign up for our LISTSERV! ........14 

 

 

Inside this issue:  

Presidentõs Corner |  Robert Aguilar  

Happy New Year 

AFS Tidewater Chapter 

members! I hope 

everyone had a 

harmonious and healthy 

holiday season and New 

Year. First, I want to 

thank the entire chapter 

for the honor to serve as 

your President. I hope it 

has set a fine example of 

Presidential dignity and 

integrity, the hallmarks 

of our centuries long democratic 

experiment. This Presidentõs Corner is 

one of my last official duties and much 

like myself, I shall keep it short and 

sweet.  

Past-President Scott Baker has made 

significant progress with the Listserv 

migration to the òemaildodoó platform. 

You should soon see some emails from 

Scott regarding the move. If your email 

address has recently changed please 

update Scott ( bakers@uncw.edu).  

Thanks Scott and Jessica Thompson for 

their hard work and effort.  

You have probably noticed that our 

Tidewater website went 

down in the recent 

country -wide hack. 

Additionally, the 

Southern Division ceased 

hosting chapter and sub -

unit webpages; thus, we 

are in the process of 

nailing down a new web 

host. In the meantime, a 

temporary site can be 

found at https://

sd.fisheries.org/tidewater . 

This page will include all necessary 

information regarding the upcoming 

Annual Meeting and awards and 

scholarships applications.  

I am really looking forward to the 

upcoming 31st Annual Tidewater AFS 

Meeting in Virginia Beach, Virginia 

March 9 -11, 2017. During our recent 

executive committee conference call, we 

heard President -elect Sally Roman 

describe some of the meeting details. It 

looks to be an exciting event, held at 

great new venues. The oral and poster 

sessions will take place at the 

Chesapeake Bay Foundationõs new Brock 
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Environmental Center. Not only is it 

one of the worldõs greenest buildings, 

but itõs beautifully situated 

overlooking the mouth of Lynnhaven 

Bay. The banquet will be held at the 

Virginia Aquarium & Marine Science 

Center, which we are free to tour. It 

is going to be a great time, big league. 

Thanks all around to Sally and Willy 

for the fantastic job of putting 

together this meeting. I want to also 

mention that the conference hotel 

(Wyndham Virginia Beach 

Oceanfront) is offering a great group 

rate for attendees. Please call them 

directly (1 800 365 -3032) to reserve a 

room before the rate ends on 

02/09/17.  

This brings me to my most 

important piece of business for this 

newsletter! The Tidewater AFS 

Chapter is seeking nominations for a 

North Carolina member to serve as 

President -Elect. This person chairs 

the Program Committee and would 

oversee all arrangements for the 2018 

annual meeting to be held in North 

Carolina. The President -Elect 

assumes the presidency upon 

expiration of the current presidentõs 

term, so nominees must be willing to 

serve if elected. As current members 

know, this is an important position 

that must be filled in order for us to 

host and have a successful 32st 

Annual Meeting in North Carolina!  

Candidate bios and voting will 

occur through an online survey 

circulated via the Chapter Listserv. 

Officer installation will occur at the 

Business Meeting during the Annual 

Meeting in March. Send the name of 

your nominee, a brief bio, and a 

description of why they are deserving 

to be president, to Past -President 

Scott Baker bakers@uncw.edu. 

Remember that self -nomination is 

possible and encouraged.  

Also, we presently have members 

serving in each of the other officers' 

roles, many of which are willing to 

continue serving, but that should not 

preclude the nomination of another 

individual interested in serving the 

Chapter. Ideally, we will have 

multiple individuals nominated for 

each position. The positions include 

President -elect (North Carolina 

member), Treasurer, Secretary, 

Webmaster, Maryland at -large, 

Virginia at -large, North Carolina at -

large, Newsletter Editor, and Awards 

& Scholarship Committee Chair.  

I will conclude by offering a big 

thank you to all the individuals that 

served as Tidewater AFS Chapter 

members and officers during the past 

year. It has been fun and very 

rewarding to serve as your President. 

I look forward to seeing everyone in 

March at the 31th Annual Meeting. 

As always, the Tidewater executive 

committee is open to any suggestions 

from our members to help make the 

Chapter stronger and to better meet 

your professional needs. Please feel 

free to contact any one of your 

Tidewater officers with ideas. I hope 

to see you all in Virginia Beach!  
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Presidentõs Corner, continued 

from page 1  

Current Financial Report 

Checking:      $15,682.33 

Mutual Fund:     $1,743.94 

Total:      $17,426.27 

Treasurerõs Report|  Stephanie McInerny  

The checking account balance reflects 

payments to AFS for liability insurance 

($150), a student subunit sponsorship 

($500), and miscellaneous costs for 

upcoming annual meeting (~$200). Monies 

received by the Chapter include payment 

from UNCW for purchase of the VEMCO 

Receiver in last yearõs meeting raffle and 

the AFS Chapter dues refund for 2016 

($567).   

Annual chapter dues for 2017 are 

$10.00. If you are not currently a member 

of the Chapter but would like to join, a 

membership form can be found on the 

Chapter website or you can email me at 

Stephanie.McInerny@ncdenr.gov . A 

lifetime membership is available for a 

onetime fee of $150.00. Checks should be 

sent to:  

Stephanie McInerny  

TWC Secretary/Treasurer  

209 Brigantine Ct.  

Cape Carteret, NC 28584  

Please make checks payable to: òTidewater 

Chapter AFS.ó  

mailto:Stephanie.McInerny@ncdenr.gov
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Tred Avon River Oyster 

Restoration  

The U.S. Army Corps of 

Engineers, Baltimore District, 

resumed the construction of oyster 

reef in the Tred Avon River Oyster 

Sanctuary on Dec. 14, 2016. Eight 

acres of reef will be restored using 

aged mixed shell in water depths 

greater than 9 feet mean lower low 

water (MLLW).  

So far, the restoration team 

comprised of the Maryland 

Department of Natural Resources 

(DNR), National Oceanic and 

Atmospheric Administration 

(NOAA), Oyster Recovery 

Partnership (ORP), National Fish 

and Wildlife Foundation and 

University of Maryland Center for 

Environmental Science has 

restored 16 acres of alternate 

substrate reefs in water depths 

between 9 to 20 feet MLLW in the 

Tred Avon River as well as placed 

spat-on-shell on 19 acres of existing 

oyster reef habitat. There is a total 

of 78 acres of reef restoration work 

identified in the Tred Avon River 

Oyster Restoration Tributary Plan, 

plus placement of spat -on-shell 

(baby oysters) on an additional 69 

acres of existing low -density oyster 

reefs, for a total of 147 acres.  

The Corps also plans this 

winter to start the construction of 

an additional (up to) 10 acres in the 

sanctuary, primarily in water 

depths between 6.5 and 9 feet, 

based on the completion of an 

environmental assessment in 

November 2016 that found no 

significant impacts would occur 

from construction in waters at this 

depth. The Maryland DNRõs Oyster 

Advisory Commission, which is 

comprised of conservationists, 

government officials, scientists and 

watermen recommended Aug. 1, 

2016, that the Corps and non -

federal sponsor DNR continue 

oyster restoration in the Tred Avon 

River after a delay was requested 

in December 2015.  

In addition to the Tred Avon 

River, Harris Creek and the Little 

Choptank River, DNR anticipates 

selection of the next two tributaries 

for restoration in 2017. The goal is 

to restore 10 tributaries by 2025 ð 

five in Maryland and five in 

Virginia. Harris Creek, the first 

sanctuary to be restored, was 

completed in 2015 and is considered 

the largest restoration project of its 

kind in the world.  

Do Menhaden Migrate Like 

Striped Bass?   

Atlantic Menhaden ( Brevoortia 

tyrannus ) are an economically and 

ecologically important forage fish 

that supports the largest fishery on 

the east coast.  In the late 1960s, a 

massive mark -recapture study was 

undertaken to better understand 

stock structure and movement. The 

original investigators found that a 

single population exists on the U.S. 

east coast. Also, qualitative 

patterns in the recapture data 

indicated migration patterns 

similar to striped bass with 

northward migration during the 

spring and migration towards 

North Carolina (from both the 

north and south) in the fall and 

winter. The largest portion of the 

fishery is concentrated in and 

around the Chesapeake Bay, so it is 

important to better understand 

Atlantic Menhaden movement 

patterns.  

Emily Liljestrand and Michael 

Wilberg (Chesapeake Biological 

Laboratory) are using a new mark -

recapture model, along with data 

from the 1960s study, to estimate 

Atlantic Menhaden movement rates 

in a project funded by Maryland 

Sea Grant. They have found that 

the movement of Menhaden along 

the coast is substantially more 

complicated than just seasonal 

migration patterns. The stock 

appears to experience much more 

overwinter residency in the mid -

Atlantic Bight than previously 

described, with a substantial 

portion of the population 

overwintering from southern New 

England to Chesapeake Bay. The 

patterns described by the original 

researchers were still present, but 

they often represented a minority of 

the fish in any given region.  

Menhaden were likely to be found 

in the same region of the Atlantic 

from month to month between June 

and October. When substantial 

movement was occurring, either 

Maryland State Update|  Bob Murphy  

Continued on next page  
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Maryland, continued  

from May to June or during the 

winter it was often northward, into 

the Carolinas or Chesapeake Bay 

region, respectively.  

These findings are consistent 

with other recent work, which found 

high Atlantic Menhaden larval 

abundance from November to April in 

the inshore waters of the mid -

Atlantic and southern New England 

regions, suggesting a substantial 

adult presence there during winter. If 

the magnitude and scope of 

menhaden movement is not as large 

as previously believed, this may have 

implications for how we establish 

biological reference points and make 

future management decisions.  

Virginia State Update|  Willy Goldsmith  

VIMS Collaborates with 

Recreational Anglers to Answer 

Key Cobia Questions  

In 2015, recreational landings 

of Cobia, Rachycentron canadum , 

along the U.S. east coast exceeded 

the Allowable Catch Limit, 

triggering a June 2016 closure of 

the recreational fishery in federal 

waters. The unforeseen high catch 

rates and resulting drastic 

management actions highlighted 

how little is understood about the 

biology and stock status of Cobia, 

as well as about the human 

dimensionsñangler values and 

economic impactsñof the 

recreational fishery. Last fall, the 

Virginia Marine Resources 

Commissionõs Recreational Fishing 

Advisory Board agreed to fund a 

four -pronged, multidisciplinary 

study by the Virginia Institute of 

Marine Science (VIMS) dedicated to 

addressing these pressing questions 

while working closely with 

recreational anglers. On January 

16, VIMS hosted a Cooperative 

Cobia Research Workshop, 

attended by over 20 recreational 

anglers and charter captains, to 

introduce the recreational fishing 

community to the projects, each of 

which will be led by a VIMS 

professor. 

Dr. Jan McDowell will use 

genetic methods to investigate the 

stock structure of Cobia along the 

Atlantic coast. While Cobia are 

currently managed as separate Gulf 

of Mexico and Atlantic stocks, 

divided at the Florida/Georgia line, 

genetic data provide conflicting 

evidence regarding the 

appropriateness of these 

management units. Moreover, some 

studies have suggested genetic 

differentiation between Virginia 

and South Carolina inshore Cobia 

aggregations, which both appeared 

to be genetically different from 

offshore aggregations. McDowell 

will analyze genetic samples from 

Cobia caught in and around 

Chesapeake Bay to further clarify 

stock structure ñfor example, the 

presence of a genetically distinct 

Chesapeake Bay spawning 

population of Cobia, or perhaps 

even a finer -scale stock structure, 

with sub -populations exhibiting site 

VIMS graduate student Douglas Jensen deploys 

a pop-up satellite archival tag on a Cobia. The 

tag will provide movement and habitat infor-

mation over six months while indicating wheth-

er or not the fish survived following catch-and-

release fishing. (Photo courtesy of John Graves)  

Continued on next page  
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fidelity to different parts of 

Chesapeake Bay. This project relies 

heavily on collaboration with 

recreational anglers, who will 

collect fin clips for genetic analysis.  

Dr. John Graves, meanwhile, 

plans to deploy a total of 17 pop -up 

satellite archival tags (PSATs) on 

Cobia to determine movements, 

habitat utilization, and post -release 

mortality in the recreational 

fishery. The tags, which will be 

deployed by Graves and VIMS 

graduate student Douglas Jensen 

aboard collaborating recreational 

fishing vessels, are programmed to 

pop off after six months, when they 

will transmit light level, pressure 

(depth), and temperature data. 

Tags will be deployed in August ñ

near the end of Cobia residence in 

Chesapeake Bayñto provide 

information regarding fall 

movements. Graves and Jensen 

tagged seven Cobia in August 2016. 

One tag shed 

prematurely 

from a 

surviving 

fish off Cape 

Hatteras in 

November, 

but the other 

six tags, 

scheduled for 

pop-off in 

February, 

have yet to 

report, 

suggesting 

survival for 

all seven 

fish. The 

remaining ten tags will be deployed 

in August 2017.  

To investigate angler 

preferences and motivations, as 

well as the economic impacts of 

different regulatory strategies, Dr. 

Andrew Scheld and graduate 

student Shelby White will survey a 

subset of Virginia saltwater fishing 

license holders. The surveys will 

obtain information on angler Cobia 

fishing behavior, demographics, 

trip expenditures, and preferences 

for trip alternatives (e.g., Cobia 

regulations, target species). By 

applying econometric models to 

responses, Scheld and White will be 

able to identify angler management 

preferences and to understand how 

regulations and fish availability 

may influence Cobia targeting as 

well as fishing -related 

expenditures.  

Lastly, Dr. Kevin Weng will 

collect trophy fish size information 

from recreational anglers to 

investigate trends in the maximize 

size of Cobia in Virginia waters 

over time, which could provide 

clues to the stock status of the 

species. For example, a stable Cobia 

maximum size may suggest a 

healthy population, while a decline 

could indicate that a high level of 

fishing mortality is occurring. Weng 

will collect a broad array of catch 

data, including Virginia Saltwater 

Fishing Citation records, 

tournament archives, and personal 

angler logbooks.  

The research team plans to 

share preliminary results by late 

2017, and findings could potentially 

be used to inform Cobia 

management measures  for 2018. To 

learn more about this cooperative 

research effort, or to get involved, 

email VIMS Marine Recreation 

Specialist Susanna Musick, who is 

coordinating the project, at 

susanna@vims.edu.  

State Ramps Up River Herring 

Monitoring Efforts  

Harvest of Alewife, Alosa 

pseudoharengus, and Blueback 

Herring, Alosa aestivalis ñ

collectively known as river 

herring ñhas been prohibited in 

Virginia since 2012. With numerous 

restoration efforts in place, such as 

dam removals and construction of 

fishways, itõs critical to track 

annual herring runs to estimate 

abundance and determine the 

extent to which populations are 

rebounding. Fisheries scientists at 

VIMS and the Virginia Department 

Virginia, continued  

Cobia are a popular target for Virginiaõs saltwater recreational anglers. A new 

research initiative led by VIMS endeavors to inform effective management of 

the species. (Photo courtesy of John Graves)   
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